
 
 

  

 
 

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
 

July 11, 2023 
4:00pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

  
 

Chair of Committee Councilor Paula Schnepp opened the meeting at 4:00 pm in person in the 

Selectmen’s Conference Room. Roll Call was taken.  

 

In attendance: Councilor Paula Schnepp; Councilor Gordon Starr; Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy; 

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis; Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  
 

Chair of Committee asked for any Public Comment. 

 

Cheryl Powell Chair of the Human Services Committee wanted to support Shree Kay when her 

interview happens; she fully supports her application and desire to be a member, and encouraged her to 

apply. 

 

 

 Councilor Schnepp welcomed the first individual: Jessica Sylver, Licensing Authority, as a 

regular member to a term expiring 06/2026.  

                                

 

Councilor Paula Schnepp 
Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy 
Councilor Jeffery Mendes   
Councilor Gordon Starr 
Councilor Nikolas Atsalis  
 



 
 

  

                                   
 



 
 

  

                                

                                       
 

 



 
 

  

Members of the Committee had noticed the date on the application as being a year old, it was explained 

that at the time the application and letter of interest was submitted there was not an open position, but 

she was called back when a position did open and was asked if she still had interest. 

 Councilor Shaughnessy was happy she applied, having worked with the community before at the 

Hyannis Chamber, there are a lot of connections already established, and understanding on how the 

municipal side of things work. 

 Councilor Mendes asked about consensus and how do individuals reach that, and if she has had 

any thoughts about it. Ms. Sylver answered that we all need to listen to one another better and work 

together for the greater good of Barnstable as a whole, and not individually.  

 

Sheree Kay, Human Services Committee, as a regular member to a term expiring 06/2024. 

 

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 
 

Sheree lived in California before moving to the Cape, would like to be involved with her town, 

passionate about Barnstable and the people that are here, and would like to offer anything she can to the 

Human Services Committee, she understands the Committee charge, and understands that it is just an 



 
 

  

advisory committee, she sees a lot of individuals needing services, and would love to be a part of the 

connection of those services where needed. 

 

Florence Doud; Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission as an alternate member 

to a term expiring 6/2026 

 
Applied because she has been a summer resident for years until recently moving to the Cape full time, 

remembers Hyannis as it was and not how it is today, where people do not feel safe walking around 

without fear of being hurt or robbed or worse, would like to be part of the talk regarding making Main 

Street one way, by eliminating roads that are unnecessary, she had submitted a plan years and years ago 

when this was a discussion but never heard any feedback or suggestions about it, and would like to be 

part of the change for Hyannis. 



 
 

  

 Councilor Mendes asked about the change she sees in Hyannis, and what she would do to make 

it better. Ms. Doud wants to see Main Street alive again; there are too many vacant buildings and 

individuals that make walking Main Street hard, she did not have an immediate answer but was sure 

with thought there are programs out there to help, city planners that deal with metropolitan areas that 

have done this type of revitalization, does not believe we use our resources wisely, would like to see 

more programs. 

 Councilor Atsalis asked if she has read the charge of the Hyannis Main Street Waterfront 

Historic District Commission. Ms. Doud answered no not yet, I am sure I have some learning to do 

about what it is they do, however I am very interested in the historic preservation of Hyannis which I 

believe is lost when big developers come in and develop something on the water ways that doesn’t fit 

the landscape. It’s critical that you merge the old with the new, it is difficult to do, but it can be done.  

Councilor Atsalis recommended she read the charge and possible attend one of the meetings to see what 

it is they do so she had a better understanding of its purpose. Councilor Atsalis asked if there was a 

chance she could submit a resume of her work on historic properties, since one did not accompany her 

application. Ms. Doud will put something together; she does not currently have one.  

 

 

Robert Frazee Historical Commission Regular member term expires 06/2026 

 
 

 

 

 



 
 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

  

 
Mr. Frazee was on the Committee prior in the late 1980’s, is very familiar with the Committees charge 

and the role they play in the Town, is very passionate about preserving History and would like to be part 

of that Committee. He has attended several meetings this year, he also attended the Town of Barnstable 

Leadership Academy and was very impressed with the staff here in Barnstable, same impression he got 

when he was part of the Inside Town Government. 

 



 
 

  

 Chair of Committee explained the process to Mr. Frazee and said because we are in the summer 

months; the second reading of this Item will not be until August so she asked for patience during this 

time. 

 Chair of Committee asked the Committee members if they had any further questions or 

discussions.  

 

  Councilor Shaughnessy made the motion to recommend to the full Council Ms. Jessica Sylver 

for the Licensing Authority to a term expiring 06/2026 Currently there are two Associate members that 

are potentially being moved up from an Associate to a full member, if this happens, then the 

recommendation to the Council will be an Associate position Ms. Sylver would have. This motion was 

seconded by Councilor Starr; all members present voted in favor of recommending Jessica Sylver to an 

Associate position to a term expiring 06/2026. 

  

 Councilor Jeffrey Mendes made the motion to recommend to the full Council Sheree Kay to the 

Human Services Committee as a regular member to a term expiring 06/2024; this was seconded by 

Councilor Gordon Starr; all members present voted in favor of recommending Sheree Kay as a regular 

member to the Human Services Committee to a term expiring 06/2024. 

   

Chair of Committee asked the Committee members about Florence Doud: the Committee members 

agreed to hold off on a recommendation for Florence Doud until they have received the resume 

requested. Once the Committee members receive this it will be on the August 8, 2023 Agenda for 

reconsideration  

 

 Chair of the Committee asked the members if they had any other discussions for this evening,  

 

 Chair of the Committee would like to communicate to the Committees the roles of the members; 

there may be confusion as to when an alternate votes vs when they participate in discussions and vote, 

do the Committees rotate the votes amongst alternates;  the Appointments Committee members will 

discuss the best way in which to establish this. 

 

  Chair of the Committee asked for a motion to accept the meeting minutes of June 6, 2023 as written.  

 Councilor Shaughnessy made the motion to accept the meeting minutes of June 6, 2023, this was 

seconded by Councilor Starr; all members present voted in favor of accepting the meeting minutes of 

June 06, 2023 as written. 

  

 Chair of Committee asked for a motion to adjourn, Councilor Shaughnessy made the motion to 

adjourn, this was seconded by Councilor Starr; a Roll Call vote was taken 

 

Next Meeting: August 8, 2023 at 4pm in person in the Selectmen’s Conference Room  

 

ADJOURN: 4:55pm 


